
10 October 2023 

The Hon Catherine King MP 
Minister for Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development and Local Government  
PO Box 6022  
House of Representatives  
Parliament House  
CANBERRA    ACT    2600 

Dear Minister 

Brisbane Airport Community Airspace Advisory Board – matters raised by representatives outside 
the scope of the Terms of Reference 

I am writing as Chair and on behalf of the Brisbane Airport Community Airspace Advisory Board 
(AAB). As you are aware, the AAB is an independent community consultation body established to 
facilitate information and advice to and from the community on the implementation of changes 
identified in the Post Implementation Review of Brisbane Airspace and proposed changes to flight 
paths and airspace through the Noise Action Plan for Brisbane.  

The AAB has met three times since its establishment in March 2023. In each of these meetings, the 
community, through the AAB members, has raised concerns on a number of issues that fall outside 
the scope of the AAB’s responsibilities as set out in the Terms of Reference.  

Issues that have been raised by community members are: 

 concerns about the health and social impacts of aircraft noise on residents; 

 compensation for residents impacted by aircraft noise; 

 concerns about contact handling processes within Airservices Australia’s Noise Complaints 
and Information Service (NCIS) and what action is taken by the NCIS on complaints; and 

 concerns about growth in aviation activity without protection of surrounding community 
interests.  

While these issues cannot be addressed through the AAB, they are a cause of significant concern to 
the community. I seek to draw these important issues to your attention and request that they are 
considered through the appropriate channels. 

In addition, community members have expressed concerns that the time commitment associated 
with AAB membership is higher than originally anticipated. I note, for example, that Airservices 
Australia has offered AAB community members multiple opportunities to attend deep dive sessions 
on the Noise Action Plan, which have been held outside AAB meetings. As a result, AAB members 
have formally requested that they be remunerated for their time by the Australian Government.  

I thank you for your consideration of these matters. If possible, a response by the next AAB meeting, 
scheduled for 22 November 2023, would be very much appreciated.  

Yours sincerely 

Ron Brent 
Chair 
Brisbane Airport Community Airspace Advisory Board 
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